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August 9, 2004
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into Extended Contracts for Construction, Demolition, and Land Clearing Handing Services.

Construction, Demolition and Land Clearing (CDL) waste includes scrap lumber and pieces of concrete from the construction or demolition of buildings.  The waste is heavy and bulky and places significant burdens on handling facilities and equipment.  In a letter to Solid Waste Division Director Theresa Jennings, dated July 27, 2003, several Councilmembers encouraged the Division to complete negotiations to extend the County’s contracts for handling CDL waste.  The Extended Contracts represent the culmination of months of analysis by the Solid Waste Division and negotiations with Rabanco and Waste Management, the existing contractors for handling CDL waste.

After private CDL landfills in King County closed in 1991, the County was faced with the choice of whether to allow significant quantities of CDL waste to be handled at County facilities or to contract with the private sector for CDL handling and disposal.  Through the comprehensive planning process, the County determined to contract with the private sector to handle this waste stream.  Over the years, that policy has provided numerous benefits to the public.

Contracting with the private sector has ensured that appropriate facilities are available to handle the region’s CDL waste.  In addition, the County’s facilities and equipment have been spared the wear and tear of handling large quantities of CDL.  The Council’s action also reserved capacity in the Cedar Hills Regional Landfill for regular garbage.  This has helped the County provide the lowest garbage disposal rates in the region for many years.  These savings to the public should continue into the future if the Council authorizes the Extended Contracts.

The existing CDL contracts were entered into following a competitive RFP process.  The contracts set an expiration date of May 1, 2004, but also allowed for an extension.  Consistent with those provisions, the parties recently agreed to a short-term extension of the existing contracts (until September 1, 2004) to allow the terms of the Extended Contracts to be finalized.  

The Extended Contracts provide many important new benefits to the public – in addition to continuing the benefits provided by the existing contracts.  For example, the Extended Contracts contain new incentives that should significantly increase the amount of CDL that is recycled.  As a result, under the Extended Contracts, concrete that previously might have ended up in a landfill is now more likely to be reused for constructing a new building or road.  Under the new contracts, more facilities will also be available for handling CDL waste, increasing convenience to the public.

The Solid Waste Division and the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney have worked through months of negotiations to secure these and other benefits for the public under the Extended Contracts.  I encourage the Council to pass the Ordinance authorizing the execution of the Extended Contracts to enable the public to realize these benefits and to continue the Council’s sound solid waste policies.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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